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Protecting the food supply

On Feb. 22, The Chronicle published "Peanut butter, a simple food made complicated," in which Marion Nestle answered questions concerning the peanut butter recall and the safety of the nation's food supply. Unfortunately, Nestle was grossly incorrect in some of her comments concerning the U.S. food safety system. 

First, she wrongfully states that FDA and USDA regulations only cover "a handful of foods." In fact the entire U.S. food supply is regulated. Some commodities fall under FDA's jurisdiction and some fall under USDA's jurisdiction. FDA regulates fresh and processed foods, including produce, fish, certain game meats and eggs with shells. The USDA regulates all other meat, poultry, and processed egg products. 

Second, Nestle asserts that a company's compliance with "good manufacturing practices" is voluntary. Again, she is wrong. The Code of Federal Regulations (21 CFR 110) clearly spells out good manufacturing practices that must be met by anyone manufacturing, packaging or holding human food in interstate commerce. These regulations carry the full force and effect of law and compliance with them is mandatory.
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